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“Right to Work” 
Hearing Dodged 

UNITE-HERE 110 

Members of the Labor and Public Employees Committee, 
in an effort to establish collegial, bipartisan working rela-
tionships, considered holding public hearings on a num-
ber of controversial bills and subject matters.  The willing-
ness to hold public hearings was not intended to be an 
indication of support for any of those issues, but rather 
was to allow for respectful dialogue.  One issue potentially 
designated for such a hearing was “Right to Work” legisla-
tion submitted by House Republican legislators.   
 

The Connecticut AFL-
CIO, our affiliates and 
our allies responded 
to the potential of a 
public hearing on so-
called “Right to Work” 
legislation by con-
tacting legislative 
chamber leaders on 

both sides of the aisle and all the 
leaders of the Labor and Public Employees Committee.  
Together, we worked successfully Thursday to prevent a 
public hearing on this anti-worker, anti-family legislation 
that enriches corporate special interests at the expense of 
workers’ losing their voices on the job.  

Though we were able to stop this initial threat, union 
members should not be complacent or rest easy.  Hun-
dreds of bills have been introduced to attack working men 
and women since the legislative session convened.  We 
must all be vigilant and committed to defeating these and 
similar measures by educating our colleagues, speaking 
out and keeping in close touch our elected legislators until 
the session adjourns at midnight on June 7th. 
     

Good Bills Do Exist 

In addition to the hundreds of bills filed to date that 
attack workers in one way or another (undermining 
pensions, slashing prevailing wage, gutting unions, 
curtailing collective bargaining, expanding corporate 
tax breaks, etc.) numerous bills have also been intro-
duced to provide worker protections and force corpo-
rations to be responsible citizens, employers and tax-
payers.  Among them are: 
 
 SB 1 and HB 6212 by more than 30 legislators 

would create paid family and medical leave. 
 
 SB 13 by Sen. Looney would phase-in a mini-

mum wage increase to $15/hour. 
 
 HB 5585 by Rep. Aresimowicz and 45 Repre-

sentatives would remove the Connecticut 
Technical High School System from the Depart-
ment of Education and make it an independent 
agency. 

 
 HB 5911 by Rep. James Albis would establish 

a legislative tax expenditure subcommittee to re-
view and analyze the effectiveness of business 
tax expenditures and tax credits.  

 
 HB 6101 by Rep. Josh Elliott would deny eco-

nomic assistance and tax expenditures to any 
corporation whose CEO earns more than 100 
times the average Connecticut worker.  

 
 HB 6162 by Rep. Matt Lesser would create 

debt-free higher education for in-state students at 
public colleges and universities. 
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